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EVENT CALANDAR 
                                         
Saturday    Feb. 5   5:00 p.m    + Fran Knopps 
                                       Requested by Paul and Rita Zimmerman 
 
NO FIRST SUNDAY MASS 
NO THURSDAY MORNING MASS 
                                          
Saturday    Feb. 12  5:00 p.m  Paul and Rita Zimmerman  
                                                 36 Year Anniversary 
                                                          
 CONFESSION BEFORE SAT. EVENING MASS 4:30 pm   
 ADORATION:  Mondays from 6:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.  
 KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS MEETING WED. FEB. 9TH 7pm 
 ST. JOAN OF ARC CIRCLE MEETING SAT. FEB. 12TH  9am 
      

“We walk by faith, even when we cannot see”       2 Corinthians 5:7 
Everything is a gift from God. 

You may drop your envelopes in the offertory box which is on the back table in church, or you may mail your contribution to St 
Luke at:  PO Box 316, Boyceville, WI  54725 

Loose Collections                    Envelope Collection                   Special Collections 
                                               $      48.00                                        $ 1,170.00                      $  50.00 (Retired Religious) 

Web address:  www.saintlukebv.org 

                                     

 
 On this fifth Sunday of ordinary time, the Church reminds us that though we are utterly unworthy to be God’s 
messengers, Christ cleanses us from our sins and gives us the strength to say: “Here I am, Lord Send me.” He is the 
one that makes us worthy missionaries.  
    A close look at all our readings today reveals one common phenomenon. This is the feeling and expression of 
unworthiness by all the personalities (Isaiah, Paul and Peter). Truly speaking and given fact that they are human 
beings, they were not worthy for God’s mission. This is why the scripture tells us that: There is none as holy as the 

Lord… (I Sam. 2, 2). Of course, any person who grasps this truth is already on the path of salvation. These feelings 
and expressions of unworthiness were marks of humility on Isaiah who said: “I am a man of unclean lips,” on Paul 
who admitted: “I am the least of the apostles,” and on Peter who Pleaded: Leave me, Lord; I am a sinful man.” 
    They acknowledged their unworthiness, weaknesses and vulnerabilities before God. They acknowledged the fact 
that they were not worthy to bear the sacred message of God. Somehow, their feelings and humility were indirect 
means of drawing God’s attention to the fact that they needed his grace, and blessing in order to succeed. Of course, 
God knew all these before choosing them. It did not matter to Him whether they were weak or strong. God is simply 
the one who sanctifies and makes us worthy for his work. 

    In today’s gospel, one question that needs serious attention is: How could Peter a professional and experienced 
fisherman who could not catch any fish throughout the night be able to catch men for God? Of course, Christ knew 
he was not worthy, yet He went for him. He chose him in spite of his unworthiness and made him worthy for the 
mission. From the lives and excuses of these figures today, we must learn that it is the grace of God that makes us 
worthy for His mission and not only our “special qualities or experiences.” They matter but, are limited. 
    At times we feel like Isaiah, Paul or Peter in today’s readings. We feel so unworthy of our call that we can hardly do 
anything for the sake of the Gospel. However, we should realize that it is God who cleanses us of our sins and makes 
us worthy to be his messengers. Therefore, we are not to be afraid. Rather, we should be docile to the spirit of Jesus 
Christ. He makes only those who are available worthy and capable for his mission. If we are ready to say like 
Isaiah: Here I am, Lord send me.” Christ is also ready to make us “fishers of men.” 
  
Yours sincerely in Christ Jesus,  

  
Rev. Arockia Amirtha Raj Stanislaus. 

  



 
 
 
 
 

  

                                                          
 

                                          
 

                                     

 
                                                             
 

                                                                                                                      
                                                                                                  
 
          
 
 

 

 

 

             
                                                                      

  

     

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 February 5-6, 2022 

For the faithful departed we pray: 
Dustin Berends, Frances Knopps, Anthony Robert 

Squillace, Frank Hellman, Dawn Squillace, Margaret 
Poeschel 

For the sick we pray:  
Mark Nelson – Infection 
Karen Erickson ~ MS 

Jeanne Wendt ~ Recovery from Illness 
Tom Humpal ~ Recovery from injury 

*Continued prayer for Options for Women 
BECOME INVOLVED: MEMBERSHIP AND SACRAMENTAL  

  

Joining Our Parish: If you are new to the parish, please call 
the parish office to register. We are glad you are here. 
Celebrating Baptism: Baptism is celebrated throughout 
much of the liturgical year. If you want to raise your child in 
the Catholic faith and celebrate your child's baptism, please 
call the parish office, 715-643-3081 for more information.  
Parents celebrating the baptism of their first child are asked 
to complete a baptism orientation class. 
Caring for the Sick: If you or a loved one are seriously ill, 
homebound or anticipating surgery, please call 715-598-
4877 or email Father Amir at pastor@svecatholic.org  to 
schedule a visit and/or the sacrament of Anointing of the 
Sick. 
Celebrating Marriage: We eagerly welcome couples seeking 
to celebrate the Sacrament of Marriage. Contact Father Amir 
to talk about scheduling your wedding and to learn more 
about marriage preparation.  
Becoming Catholic: If you are baptized in another Christian 
tradition and seek to become Catholic, or are interested in 
becoming a Christian through baptism, contact Father Amir 
at   pastor@svecatholic.org.   

2021-2022 Annual Appeal 
Target Amount                6,725.00 
Amount Pledged             4,213.00 
Unpledged  2,512.00 
              

 Pray for Dobbs, Pray for our Supreme 

Court Justices by Name Dobbs vs. Jackson 
Women’s Health is the Supreme Court 
case that could overturn Roe v. Wade—
the decision that made abortion legal in all 
50 states. Nine Justices stand between-life 
and death for millions of innocent children 
and their mothers, with a ruling expected 
in June.  

 
  

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS ST. LUKE’S 

UPCOMING MEETING 

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 9TH 7 pm 

CHURCH HALL 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS RAFFLE 
The Knights are selling raffle tickets.  Please 

find a Knight and get your tickets today. 
See them for info  

 

 
St. Joan of Arc Circle Meeting 

Please join in the study on 
Saturday, February 12th at 9:00 

a.m.  
In the church dining room 

Coffee will be served ~ anyone can 
bring a dish to share 

Father Amir will be gone on vacation 
from February 5th until February 21st.  
There will be NO WEEKDAY MASSES 

Father Hoffman 5/6th 
Father Tim (Brother Michael’s nephew) 

Feb.12/13 and Feb.19/20 

Praying for Father’s safe travels 

Sacred Heart Spring Valley Pro-Life Breakfast 
Thank you to all who participated, we 

raised over $2,000.  Proceeds will go to 5 Pro-
life organizations 
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